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Your Derby City Fly Fishers newsletter for October 2018

A Word from Our President

Dear All,

As most of you know, our largest and best attended club trip is
upon us. Our 3rd Annual TROUT CAMP at Riverside Retreat at Helms
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Landing on the Cumberland River is underway.

As of the date of this writing, there were over 60 fly fishers signed up to make
the trip to the Cumberland River to take part in our event. ...I'm one of them!

So to that end, | am going to spare you all a presidents letter this
month, because i have "GONE FISHIN!!!" Hope to see you on the water.

George

Coming in October, 2018

Tuesday, October 2 - Quest, a store that is popular with fly fishers, puts on
free fly tying instruction at their store at 4600 Shelbyville Road, Suite 133,
Louisville, Kentucky.

Wednesday, October 3, 2018 - Our Board of Directors will meet at Rooster's
Restaurant,1601 Greentree Boulevard, Clarksville, Indiana in their Meeting
room at 6:30 PM.

Current Board Members are:

George Tipker, President; Roy Been, Vice President; Jessy Clements,
Secretary; Don Temple, Treasurer; Joe Gahlinger, Membership; Jack Miller,
Program Director; Mike Norris, Travel Director; Gerry McDaniel, Education;
Ralph Swallows, Marketing; Jack McGuire, Raffles; John Hearin, Conservation;
Doug Stull, Newsletter; Scott Webster, Website Director; Jim Bearden, Healing
Waters; Brian Kaluzny, Club History.

Meetings last about 2 hours and are interrupted for dinner which each attendee
orders from the menu. This is a good opportunity to meet and chat with the
guys and girls who are members of DCFF, meet some of the officers, and get a
feel as to whether you would like to become active in helping to manage our
club. Said differently, perhaps you would take note of some aspect of club
management on which you could improve.

Wednesday, October 10, 6:00 PM Eat and Talk Shop: We gather at the
Golden Corral restaurant, 1402 Cedar Street in Clarksville, IN for Eat and Talk
Shop. This is a fun evening where food is tasty and plentiful and the talk can
range widely, from fly fishing techniques and equipment, to questions and
answers, to planning for the next outing or event. It is a great place to get to
know other members and potential members of DCFF and get your questions
answered.

Thursday, October 11 - Orvis offers a free fly tying class at their store in
Louisville. It is on the second Thursday of the month at 6:00 PM. They will
supply tools if necessary, but people generally bring their own. The phone is
502 425 0198. Check to make sure this information is current!

Wednesday, October 17 - Our monthly Members' Meeting will occur at 6:30
PM at the Bass Pro Shops auditorium in Clarksville, Indiana. There will be an
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excellent speaker, "Ranger Bob" Sawtelle, an outstanding fly fisherman,
speaker and writer and fellow DCFF member as well. He will talk about fishing
the wilds of Idaho with his nephew Nolan Sawtelle and other members of the
Sawtelle family who reside in that region and have done so long

enough to have Sawtelle Mountain there.

Prior to that will be our business meeting and a Tackle Time lecture by Wes
Krupiczewicz about a Common Sense System for Ranking Fly Rods. It will be
an excellent meeting coupled with seeing old friends and meeting new ones!
And there are Raffle Tickets to buy for a hoped for prize and DCFF
merchandise as well! Please come!

Saturday, October 20 - This is the date for the DCFF Fall Instructional Outing
at Otter Creek State Park, 850 Otter Creek Drive, Brandenburg, Kentucky.,
phone 502 942 9171. The intent of this meeting is to give us the opportunity to
teach all aspects of fly fishing to beginners and anyone else that needs some
refreshment about fly fishing. We do not charge any money for this at all. The
only cost to you will be the $3.00 charged at all Kentucky parks to get in the
gate. We will have rods for you to use if you are not already equipped. There
will be non-alcoholic beverages and a picnic style lunch, all free to guests, and
$5.00 for club members.

If you don't have a rod, no problem. We will supply what you need for the day
and work with you to help you be successful.

Wednesday, October 26 at Cabelas and Thursday, October 27 at Bass Pro
Auditorium - These are the dates for instruction for tying flies. We have one
class at 6:30 on Wednesday at Cabelas and an identical class on Thursday at
Bass Pro. BOTH ARE FREE!

For October we will be tying a Trout Pizza Fly and a Shannon Fly, guided by
instructor Gerry McDaniel, our Education Director and so good a fly fisherman
that he is a popular and well-known guide. The Shannon Fly is shown below.

Admission to our fly tying classes is FREE! Club membership is not required!
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You need bring only yourself. All tools and materials are furnished free by
Derby City Fly Fishers. The teacher will lead the tying instruction, which is
shown on a screen. Experienced tiers will circulate among the students to
provide assistance if you need it. You will leave with a fly or two you tied that
are capable of attracting and catching fish, and the ability to tie more of them
yourself!

Club Membership

Club membership is important. It is also very low cost to each individual. But it
yields fun, fellowship, education, and fishing info that are of great advantage to
you. The fee is only $20.00 per year for you; $25.00 per year for the whole
family.

For non-members, we ask that you consider it. For active members, we remind
you to pay your dues each year. Thank you. We are doing well. In August our
membership was 222!

2018 Trip and Outing Schedule
Past:

January 19-21 Otter Creek Bunkhouse Weekend

March 9-11 Otter Creek Bunkhouse Weekend

March 10 Spring Otter Creek Fly Fishing Instruction

April 5-8 Spring North Carolina Trip

May 25-27 Lake Barkley Bluegill Trip

June 9 Blue River, IN Trip

June 26-28 Brookville IN Tailwater Trip

July 13-15 Cumberland Tailwater @ Helm's Landing on Cumberland
River, KY

August 17-19 White River near Anderson, IN with 3 Rivers Fly Fishers
Outing

September 21-30 Trout Camp @ Helm's Landing, Cumberland River, KY

Coming:

October 20 Fall Otter Creek Instructional Outing

November 8-11 Fall North Carolina Trip @ Waynesville, NC

November 16-18 Otter Creek Weekend

November 17 Mystery Fly Tournament for Reel Recovery @ Otter Creek

There Are Two Kinds of Trips!

There are lots of fly fishers in DCFF, and naturally, lots of fly fishing trips are
taken. What newcomers need to understand is that only club members who
have paid their dues are permitted to go on trips sponsored by Derby City Fly
Fishers. We strictly enforce that rule, because if we do not, we jeopardize our
insurance coverage.
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There are other trips organized by individuals who would like to go someplace
together and fish. The rule stated above does not apply to that sort of trip. You
will see that we report on either kind of trip in this newsletter.

Decorate Shirts, Jackets, Etc.

Ralph Swallows has taken over our
Merchandising job and has arranged with:

Derby City Embroidery LLC,
Rhonda Summers, Manager
310 Breckenridge Street
Louisville, KY 40203

Phone 502 394 9922

FAX 502 266 7525

Email Rhonda@derbycity embroidery.com,

to have clothing or other things stitched with :
the DCFF Logo. It is your responsibility to deliver the garments, p|ck
them up on completion and pay for them. The price for 1 to 5 shirts is
$5.75 each. The price per shirt drops with greater quantities. Just about
any garment or fabric can be used.

Should you have questions, Ralph Swallows will be glad to help. His
phone is 502 836 8841. Ralph's email is

ralphswallows@att.net.

In his job as Merchandise Manager for Derby City Fly Fishers, Ralph
Swallows is developing a wide array of DCFF sponsored items you might
be interested in acquiring. That includes an interesting variety of fly
boxes, a nice wading staff, and other items. These can be seen at indoor
Fall and Winter DCFF meetings, or you can contact Ralph.

Project Healing Waters

The Healing Waters organization is a large national charity that works with
clubs like ours to support and improve the lives of current military personnel
and veterans. Healing Waters' goal is to do that by helping those people learn
fly fishing in all of its aspects.

Our representatives give time for that twice each month at the Louisville
Veterans Hospital, teaching and practicing fly casting, fly fishing, fly tying, rod
building and all aspects of our sport.

If you would like to participate, give Jim Bearden a call. Jim is the Director of

our Project Healing Waters. His phone is 502 439 6804. He will be glad to
suggest to you how you might participate in this meaningful activity.

https://outlook.live.com/owa/projection.aspx 5/10



9/26/2018

...to introduce and educate the sporting public to the sport of fly fishing

Jim Bearden

Healing Waters Louisville Veteran Big Winner!

One of the activities engaged in each year at the VA Hospital by the Healing
Waters participants is to build your own Fly Rod. Among the people who did
that this year is Roy Messerschmitz.

Roy built a 9-foot rod. It is a 6-weight. Of course a rod that one builds has to be
finished. In doing so Roy Messerschmitz decided to copy the ribbons that he
received in the service of the United States Army helping fight the war in
Vietham. He mentioned to me that one of those rewards he received is the
Bronze Star!

Se he built the rod, aided by Jim Bearden and Gerry McDaniel at the bi-
monthly Healing Waters meetings.

On completion, the rod was sent to Healing Waters for competition. Roy's rod
placed second for First Time Healing Waters' Rod Builders.

The second place victory resulted in Roy Messerschmiitz receiving an all

expenses paid trip to the Little Red River at Herber Springs for several days of
fishing. Congratulations, Roy!

Golden Trout from California High Sierras

Here is a report sent by Phil Kirkland, former DCFF President and long-time
DCFF leader. It is about a trip made by his brother, Wally, and friend, Rick
Wallace. Wally Kirkland is also a long time DCFF member.

Their goal was to catch the beautiful Golden Trout in the California High Sierra
Mountains. Their guide was Guy Jones of Kern River Fly Fishers in Kernville,
CA. They fished the South Fork of the Kern River on Monache Meadow in the
Southern High Sierras at an altitude of 8000 to 9000 feet. The lovely trout in
this photo was caught by Rick Wallace.
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Golden Trout are the state fish of California. They are a subspecies of the
rainbow trout family and according to Google are native to two creeks and the
South Fork of the Kern River as well as a few nearby mountain lakes.

Our thanks to Phil Kirkland and his brother Wally for the information and the
photos.

T [ T —

Pictures You Might Enjoy

These are photos from many sources. Some sent me by DCFF members,

others taken from the DCFF Facebook program. They are not necessarily from

club members.

The first three pics are all of Mike
Hern in Colorado
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